
SENECA FALLS DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
3/25/10
Board Members Present: A. Sinicropi, P. Same, D. Smith, T. Snyder, B. McKeveny
Also Present: B. Buccieri
1) Meeting called to order at 5:17 PM
2) Review of Minutes of 1/21/10 – Correction on page 2, item b – replace word “no” with “not”.
Motion to Accept made by P. Same,    Seconded by B. McKeveny
Ayes:  5




Nays: 0
3) Business Support Requests – Board entered a lengthy and substantive discussion regarding sourcing funds for the economic development of Seneca Falls during which the following recommendations were made;
a. Scheduling a Board meeting to specifically discuss/prioritize the Budget – TBD; but current budget will not allow for much in the way of additional available funding, so a new source needs to be found.
b. Timing of commitment – do we need to commit beyond the current year?

c. Cash + commitment – There is plenty of additional support available through the LDC for development support including interfacing with local government, guidance in developing a business plan and marketing current businesses.
d. Sourcing Money from CDBG funds – Once the commitment to Seneca Falls Savings Bank related to the Main Street program is completed, the town may have as much as $250,000 to commit to the LDC.
i. Can we transfer the money through the LDC? We did it with the Clarence and set up a precedent to allow it. We will check into the logistics to get this done.

ii. Beautification vs. business development – While it is attractive to consider “façade” type programs, when we have businesses  “in process” (money in place, committed ownership, ready to open,  critical property location or type)and that form of business is most attractive.

iii. Specific Business money – We should link any payment directly to the creation of jobs within Seneca Falls.

e. Other examples – Bob will research examples where an LDC has received CDBG funding and executed a local development program.

MOTION: Contingent upon the transfer of CDBG funding, we will offer a $5000 incentive grant to both Pete Mitchell and the owners of Bull’s Run. This money is granted based on the projection of job creation at a level to be determined.
Made by A. Sinicropi, Seconded by B. McKeveny

Ayes: 5



Nays: 0 
4) Main Street Application

a. Letter Sent to current property owners, we have heard from property owners in both Fall Street and Sackett Districts. Bob has met with several property owners including Kim Butler (Franklin Hotel) Charlie Schaeffer (47 W. Bayard) and Dan Dowd (Dewey’s Third Ward). Bob will pass along letters door to door and try to solicit greater participation.
b. A. Sinicropi raised the point that we need to uncover funds related to the National Women’s Rights Historic Park to learn more regarding the possibility of uncovering matching funds based on the renovations underway at the Wesleyan Chapel. Bob will investigate matching funds possibilities.
c. Agenda Item for April Village Board Meeting – If we have a proposal there will be a referendum to support the application for the Main Street program and Bob will follow up with Village. BUT Bob informed the Board that the SFDC may not act as the Local Program Administrator so the Village will serve as applicant and management will be determined after/if we are approved for the grant.
5) Motherhood Museum

a. Inspection complete and reveals some substantial problems with the building. The Motherhood Foundation made an offer to buy the building. The offer was rejected but the Foundation continues to show interest in Seneca Falls and our support will continue to be shown with information, grant leads and general support. The search for a permanent site continues.
6) Old Business

a. Wine Tour Letter – Bob will rework and submit for approval. 
b. CCC-  We are still awaiting further contact and development. Bob shared that there has been interest in developing a SCORE Program, which is entrepreneurial development, to Seneca County. They have been operating in Auburn as a cooperative element of CCC and Seneca County. We will wait until the end of April and, if nothing has been done, we will reinitiate contact to see what may be done.
c. Opera Block Update – Still owned by Stancorp Mortgage of Portland, but Bob spoke with a Cammasau Phillips, who has owned and renovated historic property in Geneva and he appeared close to buying and very excited about renovating the building.
d. Farmers Market Federation Meeting – Well received and the businesses along Fall Street performed admirably; all our visitors were happy to be here and left with a great impression of Seneca Falls.
e. Website Development – Video Sessions Complete; production is slowed but is progressing.
f. Cork & Fork 2010 – The festival will be held October 22 & 23 at the Chiropractic College. Bob is working with Culinary Bounty, Pride of NY and the Chamber to help move things along.
7) New Business 
a. NOW Feminist Wine Tour – The National president of NOW is planning to come to Seneca Falls and the NY State chapter would like to contract with the STS through the SFDC to have a wine tour for their visitors. This would be at no cost to the SFDC and we would get paid by NOW.

b. Bob informed the Board that he has been nominated as the President of the Farmer’s Market Federation and intends to serve and sees an opportunity for us

c. Farm Market – Bob proposed hiring Alberta Bennett to replace Abha Gupta as Farm Market Manager.
Motion to Adjourn : T Snyder seconded by B. McKeveny’


Ayes: 5



Nays 0

Meeting adjourned at 6:37

Next Meeting Thursday, April 29th, 5 PM

